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Bradford, Delana

From: Karen Lloyd <karenlloyd2@gmail.com>
Sent: Thursday, May 4, 2023 8:28 PM
To: ParksnRec
Subject: Keep Lucchessi turf fields!!!

---Warning: Use caution before clicking any attachments. THIS EMAIL IS FROM OUTSIDE OUR EMAIL SYSTEM.---  
Dear City of Petaluma,  
The turf fields located next to the Boys and Girls Club are a necessary venue for so many sports teams. My two children 
have played many years of soccer, lacrosse, and baseball on that field and it needs to remain an all weather field to keep 
up with the ever changing seasons here in Petaluma. It is clearly in dire need of being replaced, however, going real 
grass would require an intense amount of upkeep and maintenance, not to mention water. Please consider ALL the local 
children who utilize this field for organized sporting events and provide them a safe and user friendly, low maintenance 
option of replacing the turf.  
Thank you, 
Karen 




